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Ref. No.: PP/HQ/23/8b 24" January, 2014.

The President,

Kobe Housing and Urban Development Corporation,
Sanpal bioding 9F,

Kumoi-dori 5-3-1,

Chuo-ku,

Kobe City,

Japan 650-0096.

Your Excellency Yoishi Ishii,

VOTE OF THANKS

I would like to express my sincere thanks to the Kobe Housing Urban
Development Corporation (KHUDC) for its continucus cooperation and support
for training our Lilongwe City and Ministry of Lands and Housing officials under
“The Project for Urban Planning and Development Management (Capacity
Building) of Lilongwe City" of JICA Technical Cooperation.

The six officials came back with fruitful results from the “Technical Training
Course they attended in Kobe” that took place from 2™ to 13" December, 2013.
They reported that the trip was very beneficial as it has widened their skills in
urban land development and management which will help them apply the
knowledge gained in the development and management of Lilocngwe City.

| wish to express our deep appreciation for dispatching the delegation of
experts from your KHUDC led by Urban Management Advisor, Mr. Keigo
Hamada three times since August 2012. They have been very supportive, not
only while in Kobe but also here. It is pleasing to learn therefore that the
Japanese delegation of experts would visit Malawi a few times this year and have
another next-step training course in your city soon. We are looking forward to
that.




We are hopeful, therefore that, we would be able to develop Lilongwe as
the Capital City of Malawi with your cordial technical support in the near future.
We need further technical and financial support to implement the master plan
and manage urban development effectively through capacity building
programmes and infrastructure development.

Once again, your continued cooperation and assistance is greatly
appreciated. Please accept the assurances of my highest consideration.

Yours respectfully,

lvy. J. Luhanga (Mrs)
SECRETARY FOR LANDS AND HOUSING




Ref. No.: PP/HQ/23/8b
201441 H 24 H

— M AT ENEDLS D At
HER 4 B —

B AL WK FEHEE - BEREERT V=27 b~OITHE)

T 2T, MRSEATECE NEB RS JICA OB TRt - BRI H (6
Amkl) 7eves MR L, BV ey o ifi ROE-EEEBKRE O B AR
WHHE 69 2 — M HEAMME T ENE B3 0 OfFFEN 72 T« 2Kk
LT, FRDOLNDDEHZHR L E7,

M OEREE 6 440X, 2013 45 12 A 2 H~13 H O, fFHicE W T EE S
NIZEMHE a2 — 223Nl EVZERE EBITKELE Lo, PHETRE - 1#
A s WAL, B0 08T - LHIBARE IR OB A IRA mESE=k i, I
FICARTHY ., £, oA CHRZMR L HifE2 ) vr 7o = O T
EHICHAT 2RBICB W TIEFICHEIINEL L, WiEEZ T E LI,

ZAVE T 2012 4F 8 HLLR 3 FEIZIE Y | BN LESTRREF BT RS — ik

F£E ROFRNWDLHEMFF—LE2IRE L THEHWTWD Z 2R L, FZHOTEN
Bz L B ET, o EMFETF— 4T, BV ToORRLT, 22 Vay
I 2 TCHOREDBOEEICRE 2T L RoT0ET, SFELEMEN L HEMFEF
—LEHEIRE L CHIT S & &b, m<MHFICB T, REREOHEMIFE = — R
LEMBINDEDOZ LDz, BEFESI L, AEBLITE, T 62 ERMITH LA
HMFELTWET,

Bz Hid, BREOLNS OEWRHIICE Y, Wk, b~ T U4 EHOH
IS LW P 2 fiZR T2 2HLLTVET, 2B, v &
B —T T EFEBT LD, £, ELMET 0 ST A AR FARBR A L TR
T 2 N RANCE T D720, EORHENIEMOES I EALE L LTWE
SR

BT, EMHAOEREOMKGN 2 ZH & TX®ICBILBE L EFEd, £5 2,
DI E R DR D - Bz CHFABEVE L BT £,

o 5

Ivy. J. Luhanga (Mxs)
THIEEE FHERE



